HIAWATHA BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MINUTES
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING
September 14, 2015
The Hiawatha Board of Adjustment met in regular session on September 14, 2015. Board Member Dick Whitmore called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Members present: Don Earll and Dave Matthews. Members Absent: Brian Fanton and Christina Goodman. Staff present: Pat Parsley, Building Official and Jim Fisher, Assistant Building Official. Guests: Geoff Franzenburg, Bill Bennett and Tom Theis.
Board Member Dick Whitmore moved to approve the February 9, 2015 minutes, second by Don Earll. Motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING – to consider a Conditional Use request for Robins Road Flex Space & Self Storage submitted by Compass Commercial Services for 1450 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa.

Public Hearing Opened At 6:04 p.m.
Board Member, Dick Whitmore asked if there were anyone in the audience that was for the variance. 
Geoff Franzenburg addressed the board. He explained the plan for the flex space and storage units and added that they would not be looking for any incentives from the City for the back buildings. He also stated that he believes it would be a good use of the space and that he would like to move forward.
Board Member, Dick Whitmore asked if there were anyone in the audience that was against the variance. There were none.

Public Hearing Closed At 6:06 p.m.
Pat Parsley added that it is in a C-4 zone and the City would be able to maintain the C-4 characteristics. He added that the traffic and all the criteria they used in A-G we agreed with in terms of how it maintains the district. Pat Parsley also agreed it would be a good transition. 
Don Earll asked where the existing one was located. Pat Parsley explained it was on Robins Rd. further south, but he wasn’t sure of the exact address. He thought it was on the 600th block. 
Dick Whitmore asked if the existing location had a requirement to also have buildings up front. Pat confirmed that he was correct. Dick Whitmore added that it was never completed. Pat Parsley agreed but added that they; meaning the new proposed facility, would not get occupancy until the front buildings were complete. 
Bill Bennett then asked if the City had a legal issue with Goerge May regarding the front of Blue Lagoon.  Pat Parsley stated that they could discuss that situation at another time and that had no part in this. Bill Bennett then explained that there are similarities between the locations. Pat Parsley explained that he didn’t know the circumstances surrounding that property, but he assured that this property would be built all together. 

Don Earll asked what flex space was. Pat Parsley explained that the owner doesn’t know exactly what would be in there but it would most likely be office space, fitting in a C-4 zone.

Geoff Franzenburg explained that his current properties were 60% - 70% occupied so they are trying to get another project going.

Board Member, Don Earll presented Docket #002, a Conditional Use request for Robins Road Flex Space & Self Storage submitted by Compass Commercial Services for 1450 Robins Rd., Hiawatha, Iowa. Second by Dave Matthews.
Roll call vote: 
AYES:  Don Earll, David Matthews and Dick Whitmore. 
NAYS:  None

ABSENT: Brian Fanton, Christina Goodman
Approved
Board discussion/action on changing the Board of Adjustment meeting start time from 6:00pm to 5:30pm.
After a brief discussion, the board moved to table the issue until October when the other board member could weigh in.

Pat Parsley asked the Board members if they would be willing to move the meetings to 5:30 pm instead of 6:00 pm. Don Earl, Dave Matthews and Dick Whitmore all agreed that they would be willing to move the meeting.
Don Earl moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:13 p.m., second by Dave Matthews. Motion carried. 
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